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Comment 7: The use of the actuarial value of assets (under the current standards) instead of the
market value of assets (under the EDs) when determining the plan’s net pension liability is
consistent with the long-term perspective. The market conditions now and in the last few years
reinforce the importance of using a long-term perspective for pension plans.

Comment 8: The EDs provide for the use of a tax-exempt, high-quality municipal bond index
rate in calculating the single discount rate when the plan’s net position is projected to be
insufficient to pay benefits. A taxable municipal bond rate would be more appropriate in this
circumstance as any debt issued by governments for pension obligations will be the taxable rate.

Comment 9: The implementation dates should be delayed to provide sufficient time to prepare
for any changes and to educate stakeholders as these EDs are radically different from the current
standards.

Comment 10: There have been GASB communications that if ten years of historical information
is not readily available, the information does not have to be disclosed. We appreciate this
exception as requiring the ten years would be overly burdensome and excessive.

Comment 11: There are several proposed changes which we agree with including the use of a
single actuarial method to promote comparability with other governmental entities. We also
agree with the inclusion in the notes information on target allocations, projected real rates of
return and the sensitivity of liabilities to changes in the discount rate assumption.

Conclusion

The current standards have provided sound guidance for both the accounting and funding for
pension plans. The bases for conclusions for these statements are still relevant. Minor revisions
to the existing standards would be preferred instead of the implementation of all of the proposed
changes in the EDs.

OPPD appreciated the opportunity to participate in the field test and provide these comments.

Sincerely,

Division Manager — Corporate Accounting and Controller
Omaha Public Power District

444 South 16" Street Mall

Omaha, NE 68102





